Serra Mesa Planning Group

A Recognized San Diego City Planning Group - Serving the Citizens of Serra Mesa

Post Office Box 23315 San Diego, CA 92193
smpg@serramesa.org

August 21, 2022
Regarding Upcoming Mission Village Drive Reconfiguration Project

Dear City Councilmember Raul Campillo and Everett Hauser of the Transportation Department of San Diego:

The Serra Mesa Community Planning Group has voted to send a letter to voice our concerns over the Mission
Village Drive Reconfiguration Project or also known as Bicycle Improvements on Mission Village Dr.
While we appreciate Everett Hauser attended our August 19" meeting via Zoom, it was disappointing to see
that these plans had been drawn up for 7 months and only communicated recently. With the decision
already made by the transportation department to move forward with the reconfiguration in October, we feel
there has been very poor community input. Below are the concerns we have with the Mission Village Drive
Reconfiguration Project.

e The Planning Group was notified on August 8" with a 17 page engineering schematic that gave us
little time to get the word out and get community input.

e The study used 2016 data for traffic studies which doesn’t take into consideration the new
Snapdragon Stadium slated to do 100 events every year.

e There is no change in speed limit and the response was that we would worry about that later. 40
MPH seems high and no guarantee this will slow speed for the many people walking the community.

e What impact will this change have on the side streets off of Mission Village Drive especially during
events at Snapdragon Stadium.

Respectfully submitted,
Serra Mesa Planning Group



